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                      Summer 2017 

Jaime Lennon  
Acting Director 

 

Remember: You Can Help FVPC While You Shop for Groceries at KROGER!  
 

 

    1)  Register your KROGER card online at www.krogercommunityrewards.com    

    2)  Follow the directions online to select FVPC; our number is 81623. 
 

    3)  Swipe your registered Kroger Plus card when you shop.  

          THAT’S IT!  Now, each purchase you make with your card,  

         generates support for the work of FVPC! 

        This quarter, FVPC earned $229 from 30 households.   
            Thank you all…our goal is 50 households this year!  

*All participants must re-enroll each year.  

Please check and see if FVPC is your designated charity. 

Happy Summer everyone! All of us at FVPC hope you had an 

enjoyable spring and this newsletter meets you amongst the sun-

shine of the season.   

We continue to remain productive at FVPC. Spring included a 

few events which are dear to our hearts. We started with an engag-

ing April as it is both Child Abuse Awareness Month and Sexual As-

sault Awareness Month. We held the annual CAPE 5K for Child 

Abuse Prevention and Elimination. It was a beautiful, sunny day for 

our 132 Superheroes to gather and support children’s safety.  

We recognized Sexual Assault Awareness Month by                                           

working with partners in Montgomery County, Artemis Center and                                  

the YWCA to hang teal ribbons at The Greene. The ribbons had informational cards at-

tached with crisis hotline numbers in both counties. Our new Sexual Assault Response 

Coordinator, Corrie Pleska, then hosted a pub crawl in the Oregon District in June to 

bring awareness to this issue and Artemis Center joined in support. The event brought 

many together in a positive way to initiate conversation about this important cause.    

We plan to have this event again next Spring.   

Also in April, our Prevention Coordinator and Prevention Specialist took a group 

of high students currently involved in our Youth Advisory Board to Columbus to attend 

the “We Are the Majority” rally. This event encourages teens to celebrate and encour-

age each other to be the majority - reinforcing abstinence from underage drinking and 

using substances. The group enjoyed themselves and loved being surrounded by peers 

with the same values and beliefs. 

May brought our annual fundraiser, The Uncommon Affair. This is our signature 

event that has been a major source of fundraising for the agency over many years. The 

night was filled with good food, live and silent auctions, a lively Heads or Tails game 

and important discussion around domestic violence and the agency. We raised over 

$65,000 which made this year’s event our most successful to date.  

 We are grateful for the various ways those in our community give to us. The 

concern our community has for victims of interpersonal violence is evident and heart-

warming. FVPC could not make it without all of you and your generosity, including the 

day-to-day volunteers that answer phones, accomplish grocery shopping, host special 

events with our residents to donors that continually support us through their giving and 

attending events - we sincerely thank each and every one of you.  Spring has come and 

gone and summer is here.  We will remain busy serving those in need of our services 

and look forward to honoring them in the fall with our annual Domestic Violence    

Awareness events.     

                                                                                                 ~Jaime Lennon 

 

http://www.krogercommunityrewards.com


FVPC News 

 Material donations remain very important to us, but due to minimum storage area, we partner with Goodwill in  

Xenia and Beavercreek who accept your donations of clothing, household items, etc. for our benefit. Follow these easy 

steps: 1) List your donations on their receipt. 2) Send this in to FVPC by mail, in person or email. 

Certificates are then issued to FVPC based on these donations. Families use these certificates to purchase items they 

need when they get here and when they move out to their new violence free home.  
 

 Many supportive groups and businesses chose to share their energy, time and financial contributions. Teens 

from Bellbrook HS Jr. ROTC (for the second year) and Greene County Juvenile Court Community Service Program helped 

with the set-up and tear-down of our “Denim and Diamond” fundraiser. Fifty Bellbrook HS football players and several 

mothers significantly added to the overall participation in the Teen Dating Violence Awareness event, “Walk-A-Mile”. 

  A group of Synchrony Financial employees came out to the Greene to hang teal ribbons during Sexual Assault 

Awareness Month. Women from the God’s Chicks lovingly entertained the families twice, hosting craft parties and 

themed meals. Reynolds & Reynolds organized a 5K for their employees and FVPC was the chosen charity for the race 

registration fees. On July 8, Xenia Chrome Divas will have their 7th annual poker run benefitting victims served at FVPC. 

A week later, FRABAAA will enjoy their Fire House Run, which benefits our local children in need, including FVPC.  

  This list highlights a few of the recent projects and there are many more, including volunteers that dedicate their 

time weekly supporting the residents & staff, grocery shopping, cooking, cleaning, and playing with the children.       
 

The 2017 Dove Giving Club   
For almost 20 years, the Dove Giving Club has recognized our most generous financial benefactors. Dove Club eligibility is based on 

the total amount of all tax-deductible financial gifts made or committed to during a given year. See the enclosed reply form for      

information on making a contribution at any level.  

For more information, contact our Development Coordinator at Ron.Herre@ViolenceFreeFutures.org or call 376-8526 ext 107.   

At this time, we are pleased to recognize those individuals who have already committed to Dove Club level gifts for 2017. 

Gold Dove 

Bellbrook United Methodist Church 

Allan Cummings and Julia Hall  

John and Mary Jo Martin  

Michael and Mona Vollmer 
 

 

White Dove 

Alek Companies 

Ann A. Bockrath, D.D.S. 

Joan Dautel 

Michael and Nancy Gazzerro  

Greene County Public Library 

Richard Lapedes and Maureen Lynch 

Marilyn McCauley 

Mary Ann Miley 

Rick and Becka Perales 

Jerry and Gerry Petrak 

Reichley Insurance Agency, Inc. 

SERVATOOL 

St. Paul the Apostle Orthodox Church 

Susan Stiles and Alan Raney 

Maxine Tieber 

Yellow Springs United Methodist Church 

Silver Dove 

Steve and Eileen Austria 
James and Susan Bash 
Corner Cupboard Charities Inc 

Greene County Board Of Developmental  

   Disabilities 

Greene Memorial Hospital &                             

   Soin Medical Center 

Ron and Betty Herre 

Kirkmont Presbyterian Church 

Bill and Elaine Mercurio 

Mesaros Law Office 

Elsie Mommsen 

Edward and Frances O'Shaughnessy 

Ed and Diane Phillips 

SugarCreek 
Jerry Sutton and Sandy McHugh 

Andreas and Wetona Walchner 

Foundation Support 

Dayton Foundation 

Iddings Foundation 

Jacob Alan Barker Foundation 

Levin Foundation 

Reynolds and Reynolds  

   Associate Foundation 

Community Partners 

Greene County Community  

   Foundation 

Mental Health and Recovery Board of   

   Clark, Greene & Madison Counties 

TCN Behavioral Health 

United Way 

Xenia Chrome DIVAS 

Members of theJacob Alan Barker Foundation after       

completing the Superhero 5K . 

mailto:Ron.Herre@ViolenceFreeFutures.org


Members and Donors 

The generous supporters listed below made Membership or Donor level gifts during the period January 1st through 

May 31st of this year.  Note that all Uncommon Affair gifts are listed on the enclosed flyer. 

FVPC News 

 Local legislators, community members 

and FVPC leaders sat around the table on May 26 

to discuss the topics of domestic violence (dv) 

and sexual assault. It was a combined effort to 

increase the understanding and seriousness of 

current issues affecting victims of dv and sexual 

assault. Debbie Matheson shared, “Sixty percent 

of the individuals we serve identify that they have 

been sexually assaulted at some point in their 

lives.” This staggering statistic clearly illustrates 

the overlap and the complexity of victimization 

and the need for our outreach, prevention and 

safe house services. State Rep. Rick Perales and 

State Rep. Emilia Sykes added to the dialogue by 

sharing their perspectives from the state level 

and how there is bipartisan support for important         

community issues such as preventing future  

violence and protecting victims.  

  What’s Happening at FVPC 

Pictured from left to right: Rep. Michael Henne, Jaime Lennon, Rep. 

Jim Butler, Rep. Emilia Sykes, Rep. Rick Perales, Senator             

Bob Hackett, Rep. Bill Dean and Debbie Matheson.  

Members 

WSU American Medical Women's Assn. 

CareSource 

Fraternal Order Of The Eagles 1689 

Harworth Tire & Auto 

Jamestown Presbyterian Church (USA) 

Kestrel Publications 

Kroger Company 

Michael’s House 

United Way Of Greater Cincinnati 

Women of Hawker United Church Of Christ 

Anonymous 

Dewitt and Noraetta Brehm 

Jerri DeVoe 

Richard Firsdon 

Kathryn Gorby 

Elizabeth Hoffmann 

Karen Kratzer and Howard Gorsuch 

Beverly Longman 

Dr. Karen Mathews, CSU Health & Wellness 

Cynthia Raymond 

Ruth Roach 

Laura Romesburg 

Thomas Rose 

Joan Staloch 

Frederick and Kathryn Stockwell 

Bob and Hope Taft 

Donna Walker 

 

 

Donors 

Beaver Valley Chapter 570-OES 

Fairborn United Methodist Church 

Faith Community United Methodist,  

    Dorcas Circle 

GE United Way Campaign 

Greene County Children's Services 

Hope Springs Counseling Center 

Raymond and Christine Alley 

Teresa Baker 

Mike and Shirley Barbee 

Ronald Barnett 

Angela Best 

Joy Bossmann 

Betty Brooks 

Frank and Denyse Carone 

Alicia Cormier 

Cheri Cummings 

Judith Damewood 

Kimberly Deer 

Joyce Dozier 

Roy and Heidi Eastman 

Robert and Jill Gutendorf 

Stephen Haller and Doretta Donovan 

April Hass 

Tammy Jenkins 

Louise Jones 

Taylor and Pam Kearney 

Chris and Jaime Lennon 

Dick and Gail Lewis 

Georgia Lindsey 

Wendy Myers 

Joseph and Sandra Parsons 

Amber and Alexander Perrott 

 

Corrie Pleska 

Brian Potts and Beth Rubin 

Judith Pye 

Victoria Rench 

B. Randall and Jullie Roach 

Vincent and Frances Russo 

Debi Schwieterman 

Rachel Scott 

James and Cheryl Shedden 

John Sletten and Bethina Lang-

Sletten 

Michael and Sherry Smith 

Martin and Terri Spahr 

Cathy Tedrick 

Marc Thoma 

Donald and Elizabeth White 

Dan and Joanna White 

Terri Woods and Carol Williams 
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FAMILY VIOLENCE PREVENTION CENTER IS A MEMBER OF:  

Our Wish List 
 

 

Items received from our “wish list” help stretch our 
safe house dollars.    

Currently, we need the following:  
Regular Size Shampoo/Conditioner Dryer Sheets 
Regular Size Body Wash & Lotion Floor Dusting Cloth Refills  
African American Hair Products Car Seats-Infant & Toddler 
Hairbrushes/Combs  Pillow Cases -new & neutral 
Storage Totes   Sheets -Twin, Toddler, Crib 
Glass & Bathroom Cleaners  Trash Bags-13 & 55 gallons  
HE Laundry Detergent  Bathroom Trash Cans 
9”x12” Manilla Envelopes  Sticky note pads 
Diapers- Size 5 & 6    Pack ‘n Play  

Used Cell Phones, Smartphones, IPods, IPads 

*We no longer accept ink cartridges.* 
 

Donations are accepted M-F from 10am-4pm by appointment by 
calling 937-376-8526.  Larger donations such as furniture and 

appliances are needed on occasion  

 

846 U.S. Rout 68 South 
Xenia, Ohio  45385 

937-999-6363 
www.deanslandscaping.net 

Thank you to Dean’s Landscaping for your services!  
 

Phone Numbers  

24 hour Support Hotline:  

372-4552 or 426-2334 

Administrative Concerns:  

376-8526 or 426-6535 

www.violencefreefutures.org 

 

Follow us on 
 Pinterest @ Family Violence Prevention Center 

of Greene County & 
familyviolencepreventioncenter on  

Instagram  

http://www.coanet.org/

